
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

The Royal News 

Friday 17th November 2023 

The Royal News 

Totals for the year 

 

 

 

I hope this newsletter finds you well and in good spirits. Last week, our school was buzzing with excitement 

and joy as we came together for the Autumn Lights event. The atmosphere was nothing short of magical, and 

it was heartwarming to witness our 'Royal' families actively supporting the cause. Thanks to your generous 

contributions, we raised an impressive £900.00 on that special night.  A huge shout out to the PTA for 

organising such a wonderful event. 

This week, our pupils embraced the spirit of giving once again as they wore spots to raise funds for a very 

worthy cause—Children in Need. The enthusiasm and originality shown by our pupils was great to see, the 

final amount raised will be shared on next week’s newsletter. Your support in these endeavours demonstrates 

the compassion and empathy that define our school community. 

In addition to charitable activities, our pupils have been actively engaged in the inter-house general knowledge 

competition. Well done to all the finalists that took part, we are very proud of you! The anticipation is building, 

and I am excited to announce the overall winner next week.  

Tonight, our school choir is set to enchant the audience at the annual choir event held at St Bartholomew's 

Church. I am personally looking forward to witnessing the talent and enjoyment of our choir members as they 

represent our school at this event. Thank you to all our staff who have helped support this event and the hours 

of rehearsal time that they have organised. 

As we reflect on the past week, I am reminded of the incredible sense of community that defines our school. 

Whether it's supporting a charitable cause, participating in friendly competitions, or showcasing our talents at 

local events, each one of you plays a crucial role in making our school a vibrant and nurturing environment. 

Thank you for your continued support, and I look forward to sharing more highlights and successes with you in 

the weeks to come. 

Wishing you all a wonderful and fulfilling week ahead. 

Mrs K Jefferson 
Primary Head Teacher  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

This week’s cost of living tips 

 

Money Helper - Please click the link to free guidance HERE 
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This half term, our school 

assemblies are centred around 

the core value of Respect. As part 

of our commitment to supporting 

Anti-Bullying Week, we shared 

the 'Make a Noise About Bullying' 

campaign during this week's 

assembly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Support for parents and carers 

can be found HERE 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 had a wonderful time welcoming a polar regions 

workshop to delve into their new topic of ‘Frozen 

Kingdom’ for this half term. They discovered key 

features of the Arctic and the Antarctic including 

climate, the animals of the polar regions and famous 

explorers. They also had the opportunity to handle and 

use historically accurate artefacts and props. 

 

https://www.moneyhelper.org.uk/en
https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying/parents-and-carers


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Riva, Avaay & Ellie 4CC for their amazing 

creative homework on their Blue Abyss 

cornerstones topic. 

Talia, Levi & Lukah 1ER for their hardwork and effort in 

Maths. 

Mrs Jefferson was very impressed with Isaac 4HE, Fathima & 

Anaya 4LD for their homework on the Blue Abyss topic. The 

standards have been very high this year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children In Need 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Thursday 30th Visiting Speaker Eva Abley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
#WeTalkMakaton 

Please see this week’s sign 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Makaton sign of the week. 

Diary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://theroyalschool.ovw9.devwebsite.co.uk/boardi

ng-wolverhampton-west-midlands/staff-vacancies 

 

 

 

 

Vacancies at The Royal 

Please click the link below for our latest vacancies 

• Monday 27th Nov  Year 5/6 Netball v St 

Stephens 

• Wednesday 29th Nov U11/10 Football v 

Prestfelde (H) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Fixtures 

4LD and 4HE had a surprise visit from Deuel in 2AT! He has been working incredibly hard on 

developing his reading skills and came to read the students a story. The children were blown away by 

his fluency and expression used. Well done, Deuel! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Reminder 
Medication Drop-off at Reception 

 

We would like to remind you that all medication must be handed in at the school's reception and not to class 

teachers, together with signed medical consent forms. This policy ensures that medications are stored and 

administered correctly, following our school protocols.  

 

Thank you for your support in this matter.  

 

https://theroyalschool.ovw9.devwebsite.co.uk/boarding-wolverhampton-west-midlands/staff-vacancies
https://theroyalschool.ovw9.devwebsite.co.uk/boarding-wolverhampton-west-midlands/staff-vacancies


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Smart TVs are the future of home entertainment … but how safe is that future? The percentage of UK households that own a smart TV 

has leapt from 11% to 74% in less than ten years – and that proportion is only expected to increase further as more viewers discover the 

various benefits of these sophisticated systems. 

 

While the technology is impressive, fun and increasingly affordable, the flip side is that the number of people (especially young ones) who 

need to be aware of their risks has risen commensurately. This week’s guide outlines how to avoid some common smart TV hazards, so 

that you can relax a little when your children do. 

  



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

General Knowledge Quiz House Competition Final 

We are thrilled to announce the exciting culmination of the Interhouse Quiz Competition! Today marked the 

intense battle of wits between Year 2 - Year 4, and the energy and enthusiasm displayed by our young 

participants were truly commendable. 

The competition showcased not only the pupil’s academic talent but also their teamwork, quick thinking, and 
problem-solving skills. 

But the excitement doesn't end here! Next week, we eagerly anticipate the showdown between Year 5 and Year 
6. The anticipation is building, and we can't wait to see the brilliant minds from these upper primary classes 

engage in a battle of knowledge. 

We look forward to an exciting conclusion to the Interhouse Quiz Competition next week.  

 



  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents (RoSPA) 
 

Following a sad case of strangulation following entanglement with an electrical cord, RoSPA have 

updated the bedtime section of their Keeping Kids Safe Hub. The NCMD and RoSPA would like to 

thank the CDOP that raised this case to our attention, and we'd like to highlight this useful resource for 

parents and professionals seeking guidance across a range of aspects of life with babies and children. 
 

Link: Bedtime - RoSPA and Keeping Kids Safe - RoSPA 

 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fncmd.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3De561b2f80953e7c9e5d18b2d0%26id%3D984209e56d%26e%3Da97498ab01&data=05%7C01%7Cnb%40theroyal.school%7C2e0eeac95da9473a7ac808dbdba43541%7C9ddd28e39b2949f88188d5c6528c0f4b%7C0%7C0%7C638345270609790068%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pqY50XkNJsbIxBKaROTyop83jQovEp%2Bf4u4w4%2FgwE4Y%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fncmd.us3.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3De561b2f80953e7c9e5d18b2d0%26id%3D598b65b164%26e%3Da97498ab01&data=05%7C01%7Cnb%40theroyal.school%7C2e0eeac95da9473a7ac808dbdba43541%7C9ddd28e39b2949f88188d5c6528c0f4b%7C0%7C0%7C638345270609790068%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LmSCyVLjs55ALHkyBzLb0qjwguF6TvtLj3wkTI%2FSy1Q%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rospa.com%2Fresources%2Fhubs%2Fkeeping-kids-safe-(1)%2Fbedtime&data=05%7C01%7Cnb%40theroyal.school%7C2e0eeac95da9473a7ac808dbdba43541%7C9ddd28e39b2949f88188d5c6528c0f4b%7C0%7C0%7C638345270609790068%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oTmiGfOqxZU20KVunMZlXO5WhyivqFJRyAgfKJAL8cw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rospa.com%2Fresources%2Finformation-hubs%2Fkeeping-kids-safe&data=05%7C01%7Cnb%40theroyal.school%7C2e0eeac95da9473a7ac808dbdba43541%7C9ddd28e39b2949f88188d5c6528c0f4b%7C0%7C0%7C638345270609790068%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6iP6BSJmCR2%2F9mhk4avAkkYb98cTgGJwUsLOL6BUagU%3D&reserved=0


  

 

Sports Fixtures 

 

U9A Football Vs Yarlet 

This was a stunning debut for the U9A footballers. The Royal dominated the game from the first seconds with 

stunning shots on goal and a blistering pace to our game. By half-time we had accumulated a superb 6-0 lead 

and several of our players were gallant enough to play for the opposition, in order to support their team. 

Captain Stanley along with his fellow forwards, Jesus and Ronn showed commendable spirit. Avaay and 

Dejaun were superb in their defence.  

Result: Won 

Score: 9-0 

Scorers: Stanley (2), Jesus (2), Felix (2) Ronn, Joshua, Avaay 

Player of the match: Stanley 

 

Year 4 Netball v Tettenhall College  

 

On Thursday 16th November, Year 4 played netball matches against Tettenhall College. It was the girls' first 

match and they played really well!  

 

A team lost 2-0 

B team drew 2-2  

 

Players of the match:  

A - Ayvah VFC  

B - Hibbat  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After a hugely successful October Half Term Camp, STRiVE will be returning to offer some Christmas creativity and fun. 

 

Book your space now to avoid disappointment! 

 

On Tuesday Year 1 participated in their engage day for their new topic 'Bright Lights, Big City'. The children had 

a pyjama day with their favourite teddy bear. We explored Paddington Bear and the different adventures he 

went on when he visited London. We made crowns for our teddy bears so they would be able to visit 

Buckingham Palace and did some junk modelling to design our own versions of Paddington Bears house.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance week commencing 13th November 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTA Autumn Lights 2023 

Thank you to everyone who attended Autumn Lights last Friday. 

More than 700 tickets sold out in record time and it was wonderful to see so many families enjoying the 
event. 

The 10-minute-long display was spectacular and certainly made the night go with a bang! Families also 
enjoyed a wide selection of hot food and drinks. 

PTA co-chair Jo Hobbs said: “We are thrilled to say the hard work of our volunteers, staff and pupils 
helped to raise more than £900.00 which will go towards a new outdoor classroom and equipment.” 

The PTA are now busy planning a Christmas Fayre which will take place on December 8th. 
Please save the date for this free to enter event and full details will be shared next week. 

 

For further photos and videos of the event, please click on our school website :- Photo Gallery CLICK 

HERE Video Gallery CLICK HERE 

 

 

https://theroyalschool.ovw9.devwebsite.co.uk/boarding-wolverhampton-west-midlands/news-events/photo-gallery
https://theroyalschool.ovw9.devwebsite.co.uk/boarding-wolverhampton-west-midlands/news-events/photo-gallery
https://theroyalschool.ovw9.devwebsite.co.uk/boarding-wolverhampton-west-midlands/news-events/video-gallery

